
 
Congratulations Year 12 on completing your Higher School Certificate. The highest qualification of  
secondary school. I am sure you will be preparing the best plan for your future as you step into the world 
of adulthood. I am confident the future is in safe hands. Some of you will be planning for the exams, 
some seeking employment and some still thinking it through. No matter what you decide, I, with all your 
teachers and staff wish you all the best as we proudly see you graduate. 
 
I would also like to congratulate and thank the families of the Year 12 students for a strong partnership in 
making this happen. 
 
Year 11 have now finished their Preliminary studies as well. Next you step into Year 12, your final year of 
secondary school. It is a privilege for the staff to walk this exciting path with you and your families. 
 
I hope everyone enjoys the school break and I look forward to Term 4 with everyone ready to make our 
great school even greater! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
C Toohey 
Principal 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Well we have reached the end of Term 3. It just seems like yesterday the term started. This time of year is always 
a sad but exciting time for Year 12 students in all schools. Sad because we are saying goodbye to our Year 12  
students who have been a vital part of the Kanahooka High School community for the last 6 years. In that time we 
have seen all of Year 12 mature into responsible young citizens who actively model the values and attributes  
required for success in their lives after school. That is why it is also exciting, as the education they have received 
both within the boundaries of Kanahooka High School and at home have set them up for successful experiences in 
life after school. I know that this is the case for all Year 12 students no matter what pathway they choose to take in 
the future. It is a privilege to have worked closely with Year 12 and I wish each of them all the best for the future.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the parents and carers of Year 12 for the support they have given 
their child throughout secondary school and in particular during their last two senior years of schooling.  My son is 
completing Year 12 at the moment so I have seen first-hand from both a parent’s perspective and as a Deputy 
Principal assisting Year 12 students the stress that can be experienced at this time in a young person’s life. It has 
not always been a smooth ride for students in Year 12, however, the support your child has received at home has 
been vital in assisting them in reaching this milestone in their lives. 
 
This is not the end of their high school life for Year 12 as they still have the HSC examinations to complete. I 
strongly encourage all students to use the assistance offered by their teachers during this period. All students have 
been issued with revision activities and example examination questions to assist them in preparing for the HSC.  A 
number of Year 12 teachers have organised workshops in the school holidays for students to revise content and 
work through any areas of the subjects in which they feel they need extra assistance. Information regarding  
workshops for specific subjects can be accessed on the Kanahooka High School Facebook page. Also Year 12 
teachers are always available to assist students needing extra help in their preparation for the HSC. This  
assistance should be sought during the periods teachers are allocated to teach Year 12 or by contacting the 
school to organise a time to meet their teacher when they are free. I wish all Year 12 students the best for their 
HSC examinations and look forward to congratulating them on their results in December. 
 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Sammut and Mr Walton who have been Year Advisers for 
this group of Year 12 students over the last 3 years. They have spent many hours organising and supporting the 
students who are completing Year 12.  I am certain that the students under their care are very grateful for the  
assistance they have offered when required. 
 

Finally thanks to all parents and carers for supporting students in Years 8, 9 and 10 through the subject selection 
process which they have participated in over the last few weeks. Parent and carer participation is vital as it assists 
students in making informed decisions and helps them select subjects based upon their interest and talents. 
I wish all students and their families a safe and happy holiday and look forward to a successful and productive 
Term 4 for all students at Kanahooka High School. 

P Kipp 
Deputy Principal 



 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

School Uniform – Thanks again to parents and carers for working with us to ensure that students are  
attending school in correct Kanahooka High School uniform. Additional KHS uniform items can be  
purchased through the Front Office from 8am to 2pm Monday to Friday.  
 

The school uniform is: 

 Black dress pants (no elastic cuffs) 
 Black dress shorts 
 Tunic 
 Tunic skirt 
 White shirt 
 Black (All Years), Green (Years 7, 8 and 9) or Red (Years 10, 11 and 12) Sloppy Joe 
 Black cardigan or jacket 
 Senior jacket 
 Black leather or leather-like shoes that cover the foot (Work, Health and Safety issue).  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students proudly 
wearing KHS 
school uniform. 
 
Jennifer and  
Emma (left)  
 
Channing,  
Georgia and 
Amelia (right) 
 
Daniel (below) 



TAS 

 

Technology Timber 
Congratulations to Year 12 Industrial Technology Timber students for the successful completion of 

their Major Projects. These projects reflect their excellent level of design and practical skills.  

 

Dain A 

Macarthur P Madeleine L 

Julian 

Anthony R Andrew L 



TAS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
A Bowen 
TAS 

c 

Sean M-A Tyler D 

c 

Students have created a mural that will be displayed around the Visual Arts rooms, based on the 
work of the Australian artist Howard Arkley. Students took photographs of different aspects of  
Kanahooka High School and collaged them together to create their mural panels. Students also  
examined the painting work of Pablo Picasso, creating sculptures based on those paintings. 



TECHNOLOGY 

 

New Internet 
 

Recently we had a new Internet connection installed by the Department.  This has changed the way that 
BYOD devices connect to the internet. Computers that have already been setup will still connect to the 
local network and printers will still work. The difference is the proxy settings on Windows, Mac,  
ChromeOS and Android devices has changed. 

 

Previously devices were setup with: 

 

 Automatically detect settings (ticked) 

 Manual proxy server settings proxy.det.nsw.edu.au port:8080 and account username and password 

saved into the machine (which worked well). 

 

After the change over: 

 
Those two options are now changed to, Use automatic configuration script. 
 http://pac.det.nsw.edu.au/fib/proxy.pac 
 
I’ve had several people come to me to have settings changed so far.  If you have a device that suddenly 
isn’t browsing the web the way it was previously at school, then come and see me in the Library  
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. I’ll show you how to get it working (or just set it up for you).  Once 
these settings have changed you will need to go to the following URL to login: 
 
https://detnsw.net 
Using your full firstname.lastname@detnsw 
Before you can browse online. 
 
Be sure to logout! 

 

You will need to logout when you are done browsing the internet. The best way to do this is to bookmark 
https://detnsw.net/logout 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

B Harding 
Technology 
 

http://pac.det.nsw.edu.au/fib/proxy.pac
https://detnsw.net
mailto:firstname.lastname@detnsw
https://detnsw.net/logout


KULLILLAH 

 

Kullillah has been very busy in Term 3. Students have been working hard to complete their assessment 
tasks before the break begins.  
 
Mr Rostron’s Curriculum Support program has been very successful in assisting students with one-on-one 
support on assessment tasks and class work. 
 
Brandon’s program organisation has been running smoothly with Warilla Women’s Health Centre and  
Wollongong Youth Service, and Mr Last’s many different Japanese and Distance Education students are 
practicing success! 

 

We have been running some extra activities such as cooking and EVO on Friday.  
  
Students have been having a great time learning new skills and discovering their talents.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

L Burns 
School Learning Support Officer 

 
 

Fried Damper -  made with half plain flour, half self raising flour, a pinch of salt, add water to make a 
dough, roll out, cut into squares then cut again to make triangles. Shallow fry in vegetable oil.  Drizzle 
with Golden syrup! - Enjoy 



WELLBEING 

 

Bullying - No Way! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 NOTICEBOARD 

Thank You Tony 
 

KHS would like to thank former student and  
local business owner Tony Hutchinson for his 
generosity in fixing our box trailer without 
charge.  
 
When Tony graduated from Kanahooka High 
School he went straight to Mercedes in  
Wollongong as an Apprentice Mechanic and 
spent 8 years there. Some 28 years ago, at the 
age of 25, Tony went out on his own and kicked 
off Tuning Par Excellence. 
 
Tony is well known in the local community for 
the great automotive services he provides at his 
Marshall Street workshop as well as his  
magnificent fleet of Mini Limo’s that are  
available for occasion hire. You can call  
Tony on 4262 2355 for all service or Mini Limo 
bookings.  

 
 

A message from the Principal ... 
 
 

 



NOTICEBOARD 

 

Great to hear and share the success of our Year 12 
Marine Studies... 



NOTICEBOARD 



NOTICEBOARD 

The registration forms are available at KHS office counter 



Early Departures 
 
Please be reminded that when writing out an 
early departure for your child that you put the 
following details: 
 

Student’s Full Name 
Date and time 

    Reason 
    Signature 

NOTICEBOARD 

 

 
 

St Vincent de Paul 

Breakfast club is open every 
Tuesday 

 
All students welcome! 

Open: 7:30-8:30am 

Did you know  the newsletter can be   

emailed directly to you? 

  

Help reduce waste by receiving an electronic copy of 

the newsletter.  It is also a great way to ensure the 

newsletter does not get lost in transit.  

 

 If you would like the newsletter emailed  

directly to you please advise by phone or  

email us directly:  

 

            kanahooka-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 



NOTICEBOARD 

 

 



NOTICEBOARD 



UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

  
 Friday 27 September 
     Last day of  Term 3 
 
 Monday 14 October  
     First day of Term 4 for Staff & Students 
 
 Monday 21 October  
     Work Like a Mathematician Yr 8 & 9 
 
 Monday 28  October to Friday 1 November 
     Examination Week for Years 7 to 10 
 
 Wednesday 20 November 
     Year 12 Formal 
 
 Tuesday 3 December 
     Year 7 2020 Orientation Day 
 
 Wednesday 18 December 
     Last day of  Term 4 for Students & Staff 
 
 
 
 

 

UNIFORM PRICES 
 

Blouse (White with emblem) $20.00 
Tailored Long Pants (Black)  $33.00 

Tailored Shorts (Black)  $31.00 
Skirt      $28.00  
Tunic       $55.00 
Polo Shirts (with emblem)  $20.00 
Jumper      $22.00 
Sports Shirt     $32.00 
Jacket (Black)    $45.00 
Long Pants (Black)   $30.00 
Shorts (Black)    $22.00 
Sport Shorts    $22.00 
Stockings       $5.00 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Uniform sales are now available from 
the Front Office between: 

8.00am and 2.00pm 
Monday to Friday 

   

  Kanahooka High School  
After School Tutorial Centre 

 

      All welcome and it’s FREE! 

 

 
       Held in the School Library with 
             Teacher supervision. 

 

                Refreshments provided. 
 

         Every Tuesday & Wednesday 
                 from 2.30 to 3.30pm 
 

 
       Come along and get help with your 
  homework, assignments and assessments. 


